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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, April 11, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  The roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Also present were Fiscal Officer Jill Davis, Fire Chief Todd Cooper, Zoning Inspector Ric Irvine and several guests.  

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and two typo corrections were noted.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the minutes as corrected.  Vote:  Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

Publin Input

Kelly McClain, Ohio Insurance Services, presented comparisons of different health plans for the Board.  The comparisons between Anthem, Medical Mutual, Aetna and United Healthcare confirmed that the current township plan was the best option.  Trustee Garrett asked why only these four providers were quoted.  Mr. McClain said these providers offer the best access for employees and have large sized membership and market share which helps keep their rates lower than other providers.  In addition, part of the new health care reform has actually put several providers out of business due to new mandates and taxes against the insurance companies.
Trustee Johnson asked how the passing of Senate Bill 5 will affect the townships regarding health care.  Frank Harmon, Ohio Insurance Services, said the bill will be on referendum in November, but if becomes law the township employer will charge fifteen percent of health care to employees, probably effective January 1st, or the first union renewal after law takes effect.  Mr. Harmon noted when out of state, Medical Mutual of Ohio works with the First Health Network for service and claims.
Old Business

Trustee Johnson has sourced a bid document for tennis court specs.

After receiving revised office furniture bids, Fiscal Officer Jill Davis recommended the low bidder, Capitol Office Supply.  Mr. Johnson moved and Ms. Koch seconded to purchase office furniture for the new township building from Capitol Office Supply, not to exceed $12,000.00.  The purchase will cover all office desks and chairs, conference room table and chairs, and lobby furniture for the new township building.  Ms. Davis will contact for the vendor for field measure verification prior to the order being placed.  Vote:  3-0.
Mr. Johnson left two messages for the State of Ohio to inquire about the property next to the park.  Most state parcels are being sold at full market value.  The parcel may not be worth much with a ravine running through it.  It was also noted that slag may have been dumped on the parcel which will need to be investigated.
New Business

Trustee Koch inquired about a pothole on Cook Road that was hit by someone and they want the township to pay for damage to the car.  Area municipalities have a policy to patch potholes within three days when reported, but this damage happened months ago.  The township has no previous history with pothole claims and has no policy.  If there was a policy and the pothole was reported at the time of the damage, then the township could pay damages after the set time period of the policy.  But the damage should have been reported at the time of the incident.  Ms. Koch told the person there probably would be no reimbursement for the damage and to check insurance options.  Mr. Garrett did report a pothole on Mills Road at the Mills Cemetery on the curve for the Road Department to repair.
Mr. Johnson asked what should be done with park trash now that the driveway is substantially longer with no easy access to the road.  Flower Garbage picked up the trash for years as a community service.  It was decided to use more trash cans and lids throughout the park and have the maintenance department pick up and place in a dumpster.  The Board would also like to see recycling at the park and taken to a drop-off point once per week, or perhaps a community group would like to coordinate the recycling.  
It was also noted the park bathrooms will be open for use this week, and the park finish mower was repaired by the maintenance department.  Mr. Garrett would like to see the park parking lot cleaned off after all the baseball infield sand is placed.

Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, recorded nine permits for the month of March.  He received an inquiry about building in Lucy Depp, but multiple lots are needed to make a build-able site in that area.

Chief Cooper requested approval for the purchase of a MSA Thermal Imaging Camera from Fire Safety Services in Huntsville, Ohio for $7099.00.  Of this amount, $3391.00 will be covered by a FEMA grant.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the purchase of the thermal imaging camera as quoted.  Vote: 3 for, 0 against.
Chief also requested approval for the purchase of a Landice Commercial Treadmill from Berry’s Barbell in Lewis Center for $4195.00.  Of this amount, $3392.00 will be covered by a FEMA grant.  The previous treadmill at the fire department had over 20,000 miles and no longer inclined.  Mr. Garrett moved and Ms. Koch seconded to approve the purchase of the commercial treadmill as quoted.  Vote: 3 for, 0 against.

Fertilizer is needed for the park, cemeteries and fire station for the 2011 year.  Approximately four tons of fertilizer is needed at a cost of approximately $3000.00 from Ohigro in Delaware, Ohio.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to purchase the fertilizer.  Vote: 3 for, 0 against.

Chief Cooper also noted the following: 1- Kokosing Construction is constructing the sixteen inch water line and three forced main sewer lines across the Scioto River.  The construction completion date is scheduled for October 2011.  There will be a cable across the Scioto River to catch the silt during the project.  2- The Concord Township facebook account is set up and will be completed soon.  Firefighter Micah Werling will maintain the account for the township.  3- The YMCA has one student signed up for three week summer camp as of today.  4- It was noted a road employee’s father passed away last week.  5- Delaware County Board of Elections held a site visit at the new building on March 31, 2011.  They are planning to start using the building for the November elections for two to three precincts.  6- Uniform service (Aramark) was discontinued at the Road Department on Friday, April 8, 2011 due to lack of use by the department.
Fiscal Officer, Jill Davis, reported a $1267.00 discrepancy in the Area Electric bid due to an additional change order.  Most information will be obtained for the next meeting.  Ms. Davis also has audits being scheduled through the Bureau of Workers Compensation and the State of Ohio Auditor’s Office.  New blanket certificates are ready for spring expenses.  
Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #876-877, 7671, 7748-7784, all totaling $25,876.15.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
As there was no further business, Trustee Garrett moved and Trustee Johnson seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes
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